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   KITTITAS COUNTY FIRE MARSHAL’S OFFICE 
 411 N. Ruby St., Suite 2, Ellensburg, WA  98926 

            Office (509) 962-7657 Fax (509) 962-7682 

 

 

 
 
October 13, 2010 
 
 
Dan Valoff 
Staff Planner II 
Community Development Services 
411 N. Ruby Street, Suite 2 
Ellensburg, WA 98926 
 
Re: AMENDED COMMENTS for Vista West Performance Based Cluster Plat (LP-09-00001) 
 
Dear Mr. Valoff: 
 
Upon review of the above mentioned land use action and further discussion with the applicant, I have the 
following comments/requirements; 
 

• Approved water storage with a private fire hydrant system shall be installed.  The hydrant system shall 
be subject to plan review through the Fire Marshal’s Office and shall be subject to an annual 
Operational Permit.   

• Water storage and hydrant spacing shall comply with the International Fire Code. 

• The minimum fire flow requirements for the residential structures shall be no less than 1,000 gpm for a 
duration of no less than 30 minutes.  A reduction in fire flow of 50% is allowed when buildings are 
provided with an automatic sprinkler system. 

• No fire apparatus access lane shall have a slope greater than 12%.  A Variance Permit will be required 
for any slopes or grades greater than allowed by County Code.   

• “No Parking-Fire Lane” signs must be posted per Fire Marshal requirements on all cul-de-sacs. 

• Secondary access is required, or each residence accessed off of the single access road shall be 
required to have sprinkler protection as required by the County Fire Marshal’s Office, with all associated 
permits issued.  The sprinkler requirement shall be noted as a plat note on the final plat.   

• All bridges shall be required to be certified. 

• All development, design and construction shall comply with Kittitas County Code, Kittitas County Zoning 
and the 2006 International Fire and Building Codes. 

• A separate permit is required for any private water storage or hydrant system. 

• Review of the final project submittals may include further requirements.   
 
Any questions or concerns regarding fire service features may be directed to the Kittitas County Fire Marshal’s 
Office at (509) 962-7000. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Brenda Larsen 
Fire Marshal 


